

FIFTH LEVEL TEST
UNITS 4-5

A

NAME: _____

SIGNATURE: _____

CLASS: _____

DATE: _____

LISTENING SECTION (10 points)

A. Listen to the conversation between two friends. Then read the questions and choose the correct answer. (2 points each)

1 What does Hannah invite Barry to do?

- a To have dinner in her apartment so that he can meet Kim.
- b To have an early dinner in her apartment and watch soccer.
- c To have dinner in her apartment with coworkers so that Kim can meet them.

2 Which sentence best describes Hannah's feelings about soccer?

- a She thinks soccer is more about business than sport nowadays.
- b She loves soccer and wants to see Brazil play against Argentina.
- c She doesn't like soccer but she doesn't mind that Bogdan does.

3 Which sentence best describes Barry's feelings about soccer?

- a He thinks that soccer matches are all about competition and not money.
- b He loves soccer but changes his mind about it after speaking to Hannah.
- c He knows that soccer makes a lot of money from sponsors and merchandise, but he still loves it.

4 According to Hannah, how do soccer teams make money?

- a from merchandising and advertising
- b from sponsors and ticket sales
- c from fans and players

5 What is Hannah's complaint about merchandising?

- a Fans pay too much money for it.
- b Fans buy it as a status symbol and fashion statement.
- c There are too many commercials selling teams' products.



READING SECTION (10 points)

**B. Read the email. Then read the questions and choose the correct answers.
(2 points each)**

Dear Mr. Gonzalez,

Please accept my apologies for the way we left your apartment. We know that we were supposed to leave it cleaner than when we arrived, but we didn't. I can promise you that it will never happen again.

I would like to explain why we didn't clean the apartment the way we were supposed to.

On the last evening of our vacation, we invited some friends we had met to the apartment. We were going to get together with them at the apartment and then go and hang out with them on the beach. However, things got very complicated. When our friends arrived, they told us that they had lost the keys to their apartment. So we told them that they could stay the night with us.

We had planned to get up very early in the morning and clean the apartment. But the alarm didn't go off and we overslept. Our friends were supposed to help us clean it, but they made up some excuse and left without helping us. We ended up cleaning the apartment on our own, and as you know, we did it very badly. We were going to throw away the trash but we didn't have time because we had to rush to the airport.

We had a great vacation in your apartment and we are already looking forward to coming back next year. In fact, we were going to ask you if we could book it again. However, we realize that you might not want to rent it to us again since we messed up. We understand if you go ahead and keep some of our deposit money.

We are truly sorry for the inconvenience we have caused and hope that you accept our apology.

Kind regards,

Emilio Ballesteros

1. Why did Emilio write the email?

- a) Because he and his friends had damaged the apartment.
- b) To ask Mr. Gonzalez if they could return again next year.
- c) Because he and his friends had left the apartment dirty.

2. What had Emilio planned to do the night before he left?

- a) to clean the apartment
- b) to have a party with his new friends
- c) to go to the beach with his new friends



EMPRESA PÚBLICA "LA UEMEPRENDE E.P."

3. What did Emilio actually do the night before he left?

- a) He and his new friends stayed in the apartment.
- b) He and his new friends went to the beach.
- c) He went to his new friends' apartment.

4. Why was the apartment dirty?

- a) Because Emilio and his friends overslept and they didn't have enough time to clean it properly.
- b) Because Emilio and his friends didn't know how to clean the apartment.
- c) Because Emilio thought that his new friends were going to clean it, but they didn't.

5. How does Emilio try and apologize to Mr. Gonzalez?

- a) He writes an email and offers to pay Mr. Gonzalez.
- b) He writes an email and suggests that Mr. Gonzalez keep some money from the deposit.
- c) He offers to rent the apartment again next year.

USE OF LANGUAGE (10 points) GRAMMAR

C. Choose the correct answer. (1 point each)

1. It's dark out. It _____ after 8 p.m.

- a) must be
- b) might be
- c) can't be

2. I've got a new voice message. It _____ Emma. She said she may call.

- a) must be
- b) might be
- c) can't be

3. The meal _____ that expensive. We only had sandwiches. I don't understand.

- a) must be
- b) might be
- c) can't be

D. Complete the following sentences with supposed to and going to for past plans

4. The band _____ /record / their songs in Ecuador.



UNIVERSIDAD TÉCNICA DEL NORTE

Acreditada Resolución Nro. 173-SE-33-CACES-2020



EMPRESA PÚBLICA “LA UEMEPRENDE E.P.”

5. Snapchat _____/work/ on any cell phone or tablet around the planet.

E. Circle the correct answer. Choose (-) if no relative pronoun is necessary.

6. The music which/whose/where/ *who* I like the most is jazz.

7. Snapchat is an app whose/where /*that* / *where* works on a cell phone or tablet.

8. *Vogue* is a magazine whose/where /*who* / *that* is aimed at people who like fashion.

F. Complete the paragraph with the correct form of the past perfect of the verbs below. (1 point each)

break down | come down | eat | finish | leave | not answer | try | wait

When I arrived at the party, most of the guests had left. I was late because the bus
⁹ _____ on the highway. I ¹⁰ _____ for
nearly 40 minutes, and then the next one came by. I ¹¹ _____ to
call Javier to explain, but he ¹² _____ his phone. I suppose there
was too much noise at the party. I looked around the room. The guests
¹³ _____ eating the entire cake and they
¹⁴ _____ most of the sandwiches. I asked Javier if my friend
Ayako was still there, but he told me that she ¹⁵ _____ with a
cold and hadn't come to the party.

VOCABULARY:

G. Match words and the definitions. (1 point each)

- | | |
|--|---------------------|
| 16. ___ the name, design, and identity of a company and product | a. advertisement/ad |
| 17. ___ sports teams make money from tickets sales and selling this | b. brand |
| 18. ___ items like expensive cars and jewelry that show how wealthy people are | c. merchandise |
| 19. ___ a visual image used by companies to identify their name and brand | d. logo |
| 20. ___ a notice that tells people a product or service | e. status symbols |